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Present: Abbey Brown, Sid Davidson, Anika Dodds, Confiance Dukunde, David 

Garrido, Ach’-sah Harris, Mary Hawkins, Maisha Haywood, Pay Hyland, 
Christine Mangiameli, Patrick Morriss, Penny Patz, Lettie Serna, Asya 
Sorokurs, Gregory Stoup 

 
Guest: Annmarie, Donald Dorsey, Lyliana Hernandez, Dennis Mok, Calvin Ng, 

Sirisha Pingali, Daphne Small 
 
The President called the meeting to order at 1:32pm. 
 
Introductions: Patz introduced the new Student Outreach and Retention staff 

member, Lyliana Hernandez. 
 
Minutes from March 21, 2007 - Approved. 
 
Presentation: Transfer 
 
Patz praised Steve Handel (College Board) and Greg Stoup for presenting Transfer 
information during the college hour. They discussed what makes community college 
students successful before and after transfer and affirmed that our transfer students 
perform better as a junior than university juniors. 
  
ASFC Budget Presentation 
 
Patz stated that ASFC presents their budget to the board every year, and they will present 
their Budget for 2007-2008 to Roundtable as a mock in preparation for their Budget 
presentation to the board. 
 
Brown (ASFC President) distributed the 2007-2008 Budget draft to Roundtable 
Members. 
 
Brown says this year ASFC had some additional funds because they no longer needed to 
fund 1.5 classified positions. This increased the funding for the 40 requests that the ASFC 
received. Brown started by reading the ASFC vision statement that was adopted on 
November 16, 2007; Purpose to represent and serve students of Foothill College.  She 
also read the most important goals of this year. 1) Make ASFC more accessible and 



increase communication with students of Foothill College. 2) Actively participate in 
planning transition to new campus center, anticipating need for ASFC capital investment; 
3) Increase visibility and resources in cultural heritage month series to encompass all 
diverse background and student interest. 
 
Ng and Mok presented the Budget Income and Expense Pie Charts: 
 
Budget Income:  
Owls card sales $351,092 = 71% 
ASFC Business Operation $81, 750 = 17% 
Fine Arts and Drama $22, 500 = 5%  
Physical Education $5, 250 = 1% 
Investment $30, 000 = 6% 
 
Budget Expense:  
ASFC Operation Cost $ 20, 000 = 4% 
Service and Activities $ 32, 470 = 7% 
Owl Card and Business Operation $144, 365 = 30% 
College Service $ 36, 025 = 7%  
Campus Life $97, 460 =  20% 
Athletics and PE $ 26, 050 =5% 
Fine and Performing Arts $29, 000 = 6%  
Unallocated Revenue $ 105, 222 = 21% 
Total Expense $490, 592 
 
Dodds presented the Student Representation Fees for Fiscal Year 2007-2008 
 
Projected Income = $34, 500 
Payment of Dues = $12, 000 
Leadership Conference = $23, 000 
Campus Political Awareness = $500.00 
Advocacy and Leadership = $9, 000 
Student Representation Operation = $700.00 
Total = $34, 500 
 
Patz thanked ASFC for their presentation and praised them on doing a great job. 
 
Morriss wanted to know if the library expense is to purchase books for students who can 
not afford them. 
 
Brown says the most popular books are purchased and are put on reserve at the library for 
students. ASFC purchases more than one copy of the popular books. 
 
Patz suggested that faculty start to ask for extra copies of the books they are using from 
publishers to be put on reserve at the library for students. 
 



 
Foothill College Athletes Transfer 
 
Patz stated that at the last RT meeting (March 21, 2007) Ken Horowitz asked about 
transfer data for the Foothill College Athletes. She distributed the transfer breakdown for 
all Foothill College Athletes for the 2005-2006. She said we do not have data for the 
2006-2007 year because this year is not over. Most of the teams do a good job at 
transferring their athletes. Student must be full-time students, that means that the must be 
enrolled in 12 units in order to participate in athletics. The overall transfer rate for 
Foothill College Athletes is 81%.  Patz asked Stoup how does PE numbers compare to 
Foothill College transfer rates? 
 
Stoup says that we do not know the Foothill College transfer numbers, however, PE 
numbers compare favorably to the projected transfer numbers. We projected 40% to 60% 
if our span is over five years. The cohort is favorable because its over 2 years and often 
time our athletes take summer courses to get their units. 
 
Annmarie suggested Stoup use student certification forms to track students transferring 
rates. 
 
Stoup says that he has been looking for something like that to track students. 
 
Serna says that we could not capture all the students because not all of them turn in their 
form. 
 
Annmarie says that it is not full-proof but it is a good start. She said that Stephanie 
Franco does a good job at tracking the students. 
 
Other 
 
Hawkins asked what kind of food vendors were being selected for the campus center. 
 
Patz says Dorsey is in the final stages of selecting two vendors. We know the food 
vendor will include/offer healthy choices. Food service will be operational for Fall 2007. 
 
Patz announced the May 11th, RT meeting has been cancelled. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:47pm. 
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